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New Business Item 25-07 
Introduced August 8, 2025
Approved August 8, 2025 

TITLE: The University of Hawaiʻi at Mānoa American Samoa Completers 

The Hawaiʻi Teacher Standards Board (HTSB) accepts the University of Hawaiʻi at 
Mānoa (UH Mānoa) College of Education (COE) procedures for completers in its 
American Samoa (AS) Bachelor of Education (BEd) program.  

Currently, the UH Mānoa official transcript for AS BEd program completers does not 
have the State Approved Teacher Education Program (SATEP) notation. While these 
individuals have completed the UH Mānoa BEd program and satisfied the teacher 
certification requirements for the AS BEd program, requirements do not fulfill all 
requirements for a HTSB license.   

In order to meet HTSB’s licensure requirements, the UH Mānoa COE faculty or staff will 
implement the following procedures for AS BEd completers.  

1. AS individuals wanting to pursue a HTSB license will be assigned to a UH Mānoa
COE designated faculty advisor. The UH Manoa COE advisor will provide
individuals with:

a. Information on licensure requirements that need to be fulfilled, and
b. Available pathways in UH Mānoa’s COE that will support completion of

HTSB’s licensure requirements.

2. If an AS individual opts to complete requirements for a HTSB license through UH
Mānoa COE’s initial licensure program, the SATEP notation will be added to their
transcript and their name will be submitted to HTSB as a completer, once all
requirements have been met.

The UH Mānoa COE faculty should advise AS BEd Completers that obtaining a HTSB 
license does not guarantee licensure reciprocity from other U.S. states, U.S. 
jurisdictions, or international entities. 

In addition, AS BEd completers who receive a Program Completer Recommendation 
will be counted alongside other candidates who may be included in the HTSB EPP 
annual audit, and their completer information will be included in the Title II Report.  

Upon approval of this NBI, UH Mānoa COE faculty will need to report this licensure 
pathway to its accreditor, The Association for Advancing Quality in Educator 
Preparation (AAQEP). This pathway should also be included in all AAQEP accreditation 
reviews and reports. 

Rationale/Background:  
Please see the attached memo from Dr. Cecily Ornellas, Interim Associate Dean at the 
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University of Hawaiʻi at Mānoa College of Education, for additional background 
information. 
 
Related New Business Items: NBI- 21-51 
 
 
 
Cost:  
All costs are included in the current staff job duties/responsibilities. 
 
 
 
Submitted by:    Kristi Miyamae  
 
Referred to:        Teacher Education Committee  

https://hawaiiteacherstandardsboard.org/content/wp-content/uploads/NBI-21-54-Clinical-Experience-Exeption-for-University-of-Hawaii-at-Manoa-American-Samoa-Teacher-Candidates-1.pdf





